Minutes of the XXXth EHRS Annual General Assembly held on 12th May 2001 at 3.30pm in Turku, Finland.

Present : Over 60 members of the society with Professor Madeleine Ennis Chairing the meeting. Dr Gill Sturman took the minutes.

1. Apologies :





A number of apologies from members for not attending this meeting had been received (Lorne Brandes, Christian Carpene, Pat Freeman, Bernie Gibbs, Göran Granerus, Kris J. Kontis, Alaster Lau, Birgitta Lonnqvist, Wilfried Lorenz, Emanuela Masini, Bruno Mondovi, Svend Norn, Rado Nosal).   

2. Minutes of previous meeting:


These had been electronically circulated previously and as no objections had been made, they were agreed as a true record.

3. Matters arising:




None

4. Correspondence:

a. Various requests for help/advice which had been passed on to appropriate members of the Society

b. Dr Ekaterini TILIGADA of Athens University had successfully applied to join our society.  She had presented a poster at this meeting.

c. Requests for the music of our anthem had been made by Professor Takehiko Watanabe of Japan.

5. New Statues:




The Belgium law required a Belgium member on the Council and Dr Jean-Pierre Riboux of UCB Pharma SA Belgium was unanimously accepted. Professor Madeleine Ennis, on behalf of the society, thanked Dr Jean-Pierre Riboux and Professor Wolfgang Schmutzler for all their hard work with our statutes.  Because of elections in Belgium soon, it was thought that the acceptance by the Belgium government would be before our next meeting.  Everyone would be informed.







Action - ME

It was noted that Dr Pierre Chatelain of UCB SA Belgium would take the place of Dr Jean-Pierre Riboux on the Council after acceptance of the statutes.  This was because Dr Jean-Pierre Riboux was retiring soon. However he will only step down from Council duties after the statues had been accepted in Belgium. 

6.
Finances:



A total of 10 student bursaries of 500 Euros had been awarded this year (see Appendix 1). A total of 16 applications had been made and 6 Council Members had evaluated these.  Professor Madeleine Ennis was to draw up more formal guidelines before November for next year’s meeting.  It was hoped that student bursaries (the number and sum involved would vary subject to the society financial situation) could be awarded each year. Members of the Society who wish to support young people to attend the meeting were asked to consider sponsoring such studentships.






     Action – ME
The Treasurer tabled a paper of the accounts of last year.  These accounts had been checked and agreed by Professors Fred Pearce and Patrizio Blandina earlier during this meeting. Professor Wolfgang Schmutzler explained that there had been very little expenses during last year. A request to the members of the society to help getting grants, sponsorship etc. was made.

  Action – All members

6. Inflammation Research:



Dr Gill Sturman explained the situation about the publication of last year’s proceedings, which have only just been published. There were a number of complaints about the slowness by the publishers as March/April is the usual publication time.  Dr Gill Sturman and Professor Eddie Neugebauer agreed to write to Birkhauser Verlag and to Dr Mike Parnham (Managing Editor) about the situation.  

Action – EN & GS

The possibility of publishing ‘on line’ was discussed and Dr Gill Sturman will contact the British Pharmacological Society about the ‘High-Wire’ publishing of the BJP.



       Action – GS
7. This Meeting:


Professor Madeleine Ennis thanked all the Turku group for producing such an excellent and well organised meeting.  It was noted that there were many more new members this year.  Professor Madeleine Ennis had advertised this meeting in the newsletters or websites of the British Immunology Society, the  British Pharmacological Society and the British Society for Allergy and Clinical Immunology and she urged other members to do the same for next year’s meeting but to keep her informed about where they had advertised the meeting.







Action – All members
  Professor Pertti Panula thought that the efficiency of this meeting was through careful planning well ahead of time and good teamwork.

8.
Next Meeting:



The XXXIst meeting will take place at Eger, Hungary between May 22nd - 26th, 2002.  Professor Andras Falus showed some slides of the venue, explained the proposed costings as well as the timescale:-



Second Announcement 

November



Abstract submission

1st January



Registration 



15th March



Cancellation date


15th April

Leaflets on the next meeting had been available during this meeting.  Several coaches were being planned to transport members between Budapest and Eger on May 22nd and 26th.  The usual programme format was to be followed.  Again electronic submission of abstracts etc was being organised. Everyone was pleased with the arrangements to date.









      Action – AF.

8. Future Meetings:



Professor Henk Timmerman, Professor Rob Leurs  and their group in Amsterdam had offered to organise the 2003 meeting in Holland.  Additionally Professor Haas, of Dusseldorf University and Dr Anita Sydbom of Sweden expressed interests to host meetings in Germany and Sweden, respectively. Professor Wolfgang Schmuztler (Treasurer) reminded the society that funding for meetings could not be made from society funds; funding must be found from other sources.








     Action – ME

9.
Any Other Business:

a. Professor Madeleine Ennis thanked all the Council Members for their hard work during the year.  It was agreed that the criteria /guidelines for membership needed to be drawn up formally. 


      Action - ME

b. Web page – A draft EHRS web page was shown to the society. The role(s) and position of this was discussed.  It was agreed that members of the society should contact Professor Madeleine Ennis and Dr Gill Sturman about links, pages to include etc on these web pages. Thanks were expressed to Ross Sturman for preparing the web page. Any members with particular expertise in this area were asked especially for their input.

       Action – ME & GS

Meeting ended at 4.20pm

APPENDIX 1

Bursaries for the XXX meeting of the EHRS were awarded to:-

	ARKO, Matevz
	Ljublana, Slovenia

	BAKKER, Remko
	Amsterdam, Holland

	KUFNER, Michael
	Erlangen, Germany

	LAURIER, Virginia
	Toulouse, France

	LAZAR-MOLNAR, Eszter
	Budapest, Hungary

	LAZEWSKA, Dorota
	Krakow, Poland

	PETERSEN, Johannes
	Innsbruck, Austria

	SUN, Xuming
	Sendai, Japan

	VACZI, Andras
	Budapest, Hungary

	WAGNER, Waldemar
	Lodz, Poland


